
From: Soura, Christian
To: Ken Moffitt <KenMoffitt@scsenate.gov>

Date: 11/13/2013 2:34:26 PM
Subject: RE: Letter from Chief Keel

Your Chairman. Just met with him. :)
 

CLS
 

Christian L. Soura
 
Deputy Chief of Staff
 

(803) 543-0792
 
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Ken Moffitt [mailto:KenMoffitt@scsenate.gov] 
 
Sent: Thursday, November 07, 2013 5:03 PM
 
To: Soura, Christian
 
Subject: Re: Letter from Chief Keel
 

Good. Do you have a sponsor?
 

Sent from my iPhone
 

> On Nov 7, 2013, at 4:57 PM, "Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 
> 
 
> As a follow-up from our meeting on background checks a couple weeks ago…Chief Keel has 
signed off on the language. Thanks.
 
> 
 
> CLS
 
> 
 
> 
 
> Christian L. Soura
 
> Deputy Chief of Staff
 
> 
 
> (803) 543-0792
 
> ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
> 
 
> From: Caitlin Carey [mailto:caitlin.carey@uwasc.org]
 
> Sent: Thursday, November 07, 2013 3:57 PM
 
> To: Soura, Christian; lsiegling@comcast.net
 
> Cc: Brent Kossick
 
> Subject: Letter from Chief Keel
 
> 
 

mailto:Soura,%20Christian
mailto:KenMoffitt@scsenate.gov


> Hello Gentlemen!
 
> 
 
> Attached is the scan of the endorsement letter signed by Chief Keel. Hope this is helpful Christian!
 
> 
 
> Thank you!
 
> Caitlin
 
> 
 
> --
 
> Caitlin Carey
 
> Director of Communications and Public Policy United Way Association of 
 
> South Carolina
 
> 400 Arbor Lake Drive, Columbia, SC 29201
 
> 540.848.5022 Cell
 
> www.uwasc.or<http://www.uwasc.or>g
 
> Give. Advocate. Volunteer.
 
> LIVE UNITED.
 
> <SLED.pdf>



